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AaE EBA approved 
 

The ASU AaE EBA was approved by the Fair Work Commission on 
29th July 2015 and so comes into operation on 5 August 2015. 
 

Under the agreement a pay rise was due the first pay period on or after 1 July 2015. As 
yet we have not been able to establish when the back pay will be made or when pays will 
be adjusted for this increase. 
 
We are please though to advise that AaE ASU covered staff now have access to Qantas 
staff travel relevant to AaE as a subsidiary.  
 
AaE staff will also be entitled to the bonus that was recently announced by Alan Joyce 
which will be payable after the profit announcement on 28

th
 August 2015. 

 

Need more information? 
If you need more information about this EBA or any other matter contact your local ASU 
organiser or delegate.  
 

Branch Contact Mobile 

NSW US Clare Raffan 0417 177 266 

NSW/ACT Services Jocelyn Gammier 0423 041 898 

QLD Together Jo Justo 0449 520 337 

SA Steve Georganas 0400 108 415 

VIC PS Matt Norrey 0407 873 050 

WA Jennifer Greeney 0427 007 166 

National Negotiating Team Location 

Stuart Fairbairn Perth 

Michael Fonte Perth 

Steve Dennis Adelaide 

Matthew Paine Adelaide 

Tony Gulabovski Sydney 

Neil Schuemacher Sydney 

Steve McInerney Melbourne 

Gavin Porthouse Melbourne 

lan Keller Brisbane 
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